
NOTICE OF CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION WITHIN COURT FILINGS 

 

Effective October 1, 2010, attorneys and pro se litigants (people representing themselves without an 
attorney) are required to complete a “Notice of Confidential Information with Court Filings”. 

Florida Rules of Judicial Administration 2.420 introduces the requirement for the filer of court documents 
to identify for the Clerk any confidential information and state where in the document the information is 
located.  The form is part of Fla. R. Jud. Admin. 2.420. It must be filed with any court filings that contain 
confidential information. 

The completion of the “Notice of Confidential Information Within Court Filings” form gives the Clerk the 
ability to easily locate and redact the confidential information prior to the document becoming public 
record or being accessed online. 

 

 


	Print Form: 


